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April 6, 2023 

 

Hon. Jessica Rosenworcel, Chairwoman 

Federal Communications Commission 

45 L Street NE 

Washington, DC 20554 

 

RE: Nomination of Loveland City Councilor John Fogle for IAC 

 

Dear Chairwoman Rosenworcel, 

 

I am pleased to recommend Loveland, Colorado City Councilor John Fogle for 

appointment to the Commission’s Intergovernmental Advisory Committee (IAC).  I have known 

Council Fogle for many years, beginning with my time serving as a local elected official in 

Colorado, and through my service as legal counsel for Loveland and many other Colorado local 

governments on broadband, utility and rights of way issues.  As someone who has advocated on 

behalf of local governments in this arena since the mid-1980s, I can say that John Fogle is truly 

one of an exceptionally qualified group of local elected officials who have both the expertise and 

the passion to represent the interests of local communities on these issues.  John undertakes that 

work here in Colorado, through his service with the National League of Cities, and his prior 

service as a member of the IAC. 

 

I have had the privilege of serving as a local government attorney on the IAC, and prior 

to that as an elected official, serving as chair of its predecessor, the Local and State Government 

Advisory Committee.  I am confident that John Fogle will continue the positive contributions he 

has already made as an IAC member, and will provide valuable input to the Commission in the 

continuing work of the IAC.  The IAC as a committee, the local government community 

nationally, and the Commission will be well-served by his appointment to the next iteration of 

the IAC. 

 

I appreciate you consideration of this recommendation, and I wish you and your 

colleagues the best in continuing the great work you are doing on behalf of the American people.  

Thank you. 

 

       Very truly yours, 

                 
      Kenneth S. Fellman 

 

cc: Hon. John Fogle 
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